MINUTES - NOVEMBER 21, 2023

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held a their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, November 21, 2023, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as follows: Jeremy Smail - absent; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick - present; Kevin Miller - present; Sharon Long - present via speaker phone; Tim Miller - present, Ted Long - present; SARPD - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS: Damian Zampogna of 34 NE drive Hershey PA from Coral Reed spoke regarding the solar project they are working on for UGI on Razz Road.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meetings of October 10, 17 & November 8th. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the minutes. Tina Thompson seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, read the financial report. Kevin Miller made a motion to approve the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Kris Kulick made a motion to pay the bills. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Kevin Miller made a motion to have an executive session at 7:11 PM for possible litigation meeting was called back to order at 7:36 PM with nothing to report.

Tim Miller, Solicitor, did not have a solicitor report.

Charles Stull made a motion to adopt the new zoning ordinance. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to table the pension ordinance. Tina Thompson seconded. Motion carried.

Discussion under old business Tina Thompson asked Chris Fabec, Chief, to walk through police year over year based on questions held at the budget meeting reported a \$58,000 saving to Gilpin. Based on call volume Gilpin should have lower going forward.

Ken Riggle is not seeking reappointment to the water authority. Charles Stull will advertising for appointment.

Kevin Miller made a motion to approve Resolution 13 of 2023. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, did not have a zoning report.

Ted Long, Foreman, was read his road report for the month. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS: Ron Graham of Raymond Road questioned the status of the abandoned house

Joe Sabot of Banfield wanted to know what could be done under new ordinance to clean up his area discussing the scrap business.

Howard Scott of Banfield Road said there is always glass on the roads. Police stated that District Justice Andring is not holding them accountable and throwing out the citations they write.

Kris Kulick made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM.

Tina Thompson Supervisor